
ANDOVER SERVICE CIRCLE
TOWN REPORT 2017
Andover Service Circle (ASC) is a service organization known to the community affectionately as the helping hands of Andover.  Its membership holds meetings eleven months out of the year to respond to individual and community needs.  An emergency committee addresses any crises between meetings.
With primarily a local focus during 2017, ASC monetarily supported a number of worthy causes.  Financial relief was provided to temporarily disabled Andover citizens in need of emergency assistance.  In cooperation with the administration of Andover Elementary School, funds were given that reached needy children at the holidays. The Andover Food Pantry was helped throughout the year.  Annual donations were given to the Andover Educational Fund, the Olde Home Day Committee, and the Andover Summer Concert Series.  The Andover Alumni Association was provided table flowers for its annual Memorial Day weekend awards dinner.  And, we presented Taylor Merrill with a scholarship for recognition of her service to the community.  
As in past years, the membership attempted to give gifts to the town or toward projects that would positively affect many of our local citizens.  For this reason, we partly funded the local Easter Egg Hunt.  Also, Andover Elementary School presented the Circle with an opportunity to meet a need.  It is a pleasure to report that the school's kitchen was outfitted with a professional grade food processor.  Assistance was given for the benefits held for Twyla Dolloff and Glenn Dunn.  And, partial sponsorship of a member was given to the American Cancer Society for her participation in northern Oxford County's Relay for Life.
Four newborns were welcomed into Andover with a spoon and homemade quilt.  As is our practice, the membership remained ready on request to provide baked goods for funerals, memorials and celebrations of life. Get-well and sympathy cards were sent.  Holiday cards went out to local shut-ins and residents of the Rumford Community Home.  Further, according to the group's October tradition, we provided the 15th Annual Senior Appreciation Dinner for our seniors and disabled population in the Community Educational Building of the Andover Congregational Church.

Throughout 2017, we engaged in fundraising activities and accepted donations.  During the Andover Town Meeting lunch break (for the 12th consecutive year), the Circle served a hot meal.  Monies were collected for rentals of exhibit space on the Andover Town Common for the 37th annual Olde Home Day.  Also, members manned a booth collecting donations for 50/50 chances while running a ticket auction of displayed items donated by the exhibitors.  Additionally, we sponsored the 13th Annual Andover Olde Home Days Road Race under the able supervision of Brie Bailey, who volunteered her time as the event's organizer.  
Further, ASC supported Andover children by taking a booth at the Andover Parent-Teacher Association sponsored third annual craft fair held late in November.  During the final hour of the fair, winners were drawn for the Circle's fourth annual raffle with sales running from October through the Craft Fair.  As in the years before, two drawings ended the 2017 event.  One prize was the donated greatly admired picture of Andover Town Hall by local professional photographer James Mulvaney; the other prize was that of a beautiful holiday wreath custom made and donated by Melinda Averill.  
In closing, members wish to report that their experiences in the community generally bring them great joy.  We celebrate the addition of new members.  To this end, the Circle happily announces that Beverly Swan joined our ranks.  However, during the same year, the membership faced a grievous loss.  On December 9, 2017, Twyla Dolloff, a loving woman, passed.  As one of the most dedicated members ever, each of us is aware that it was a privilege to have known Twyla.  In memory of Twyla, gifts of remembrance were made to the Andover Food Pantry and the Andover Olde Home Day Committee.






Sincerely,






Andrea Bretz Savitz







President
Members:  Evelyn Bodemer, Vice-President; Sandra Clement; Becky Freeman; Ellen Hutchins; Rhonda Jodrey; Robin Lincoln; Peggy Madigan; Yushan Merrill; Judy Michaud, Secretary/Treasurer; Sue Mills; Lora Owings; Eileen Pew; Marcia Rajaniemi; Christine Swain; and Beverly Swan.
Associate Members:  Brie Bailey, Pamela Berry, Amber Cooper, Cindy Gammon, Carol Holtzman, Julie Merrill, Susan Merrow, Jennifer McPherson, and Charlie Mills.  
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